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Summer has arrived, and I hope 
you have time to enjoy what Michigan 
has to offer this season. Summer is 
also a good time for service projects 
like music in the park, golf  outings, 
barbecues and picnics, to mention a 
few.

The Family and Women 
Symposium was a great success and 
congratulations to Mary DeMott, 
Kathy Bogar, Deb VanTol and the 
Family and Women committee.  It 
was enjoyed by many, and our soon-
to-be-International President Gudrun, 
inducted four new members at the 
event. The participants were almost 
all from Genesee County. Hopefully, 
there will be more new members. I 
sent to clubs the information sheets 
on participants who came to the 
Symposium from their town. If  you 
received any of  these, I hope you can 
contact them and invite them to a 
meeting or service project. 

Increasing clubs that do projects 
together is one of  my goals. As an 
example of  this, I installed the officers 
of  Lennon Lions and the Gaines Area 
Lions on the same night. It was a very 
interesting night with club members 
learning about each other and their 
clubs. It was a great success. 

 We have completed two officer 
training sessions. They went well 
thanks to GLT Alice and 1st VDG 
Elect Steve. Thanks to Otisville and 
Freeland Lions for the use of  your 
meeting places. I would also thank the 
Freeland Lions for providing the Pizza 
and drinks. 

 In the January newsletter, I 
explained the changes I wanted to 
make in the zones and regions. In 
April, the international directors voted 
that if  governors wanted to change 
zones or regions, the governor’s 
cabinet would have to approve. Lion 
Jeff and Cabinet Secretary Laura, 
according to the constitution and 
bylaws, contacted the cabinet 10 
days before having a mini cabinet 
meeting. The meeting was to discuss 
the changes being planned for zones 
and regions. On June 19th, the mini 
cabinet met to discuss and vote. We 
had eight cabinet members needed 
for a quorum. After explanations and 
discussion, the vote was unanimous to 
approve the moves. The moves take 
place July 1st. 

 My portion of  the governor’s 
newsletter was sent to Phyllis before 
we left for Las Vegas. By the time 
you read this, Lion Kathy and I will 
have been in Las Vegas for six days 
and I will have completed governor 
training and the convention will just 
be beginning. Regretfully, I will not 
be able to celebrate those clubs who 
have completed their Activity and 
Membership Reports in June. I can 
celebrate that 33 out of  38 clubs 
have at least reported one month of  
Membership and Activity Reports. 
Nine clubs have reported every month. 
We have reported 1,400 more activities 
this year than 2017-2018.  

Service with a Smile  
 DG Joe                           
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From 2nd Vice District GovernorREGION/ZONE CHAIRS
REGION I Chair
	 Jack Frost 

Bay City 
309 Main St  Essexville 48732 
989-295-4714  
jefrost@att.net

Region I Zone 1 Chair 
	 Joe Gwizdala III (Jeanne) 

Bay City 
1354 North Union  Bay City 48706 
989-684-9384 
joeandjeangwiz@outlook.com

Region I Zone 2 Chair
	
REGION II CHAIR
	 William Bauder 

Freeland 
7920 Mielke Rd.  Freeland 48623 
H 989-695-9393  C 989-493-3407 
bauder_william2005@yahoo.
com

 Region II Zone 1 Chair
	 Bryan Cook 
	 Hemlock 
	 11625 frost Rd.  Freeland 48623 
	 Home 989 781-3663 
	 bjcook@charter.net

Region II Zone 2 Chair
	 Daniel Houston 

Buena Vista 
2317 Whittier St.  Saginaw 48601 
989-798-8940 
dhoustonsr1@gmail.com

REGION III Chair
	 Mary Hall 

Grand Blanc 
6098 Steeplechase Dr.  
Grand Blanc 48439 
C 810-625-7358 
eastknoll360@yahoo.com

Region III Zone 1 Chair 
	 Mary Hall 

Grand Blanc 
6098 Steeplechase Dr.  
Grand Blanc 48439 
C 810-625-7358 
eastknoll360@yahoo.com

Region III Zone 2 Chair 
	 Duane Wilcox (Roberta) 

Linden 
12337 S. Jennings Rd.  Linden 48451 
H 810-750-3475  C 810-560-5963 
duanewilcox@rocketmail.com     

The month of  June has ended my 
term as 2VDG. It was a terrific year 
serving with now IPDG Jeff Hunt and 
the rest of  the cabinet! We now move 
forward to the 1VGD term with DG 
Joe Bogar. This will be an interesting 
term, as Lions International has 
brought forward additional positions 
and ideas on our association. Let it roll!

LCI is very helpful with sample 
procedure guides for installation of  
officers. Upon finding and reviewing 
the officer installation guides, I was 
surprised. We have always installed the 
President, Vice President, Secretary , 
Treasurer, Tail Twister, Lion Tamer, 
and the Club Directors. But there is 
more! New to be elected and installed 
are LCIF Coordinator, Safety Officer, 
Program Coordinator, Service 
Chairperson, Membership Chairperson 
and Marketing Communications 
Chairperson. When installing officers 
at clubs, I have found that sometimes 
these duties are already being 
performed, so the title and installation 
is just a formality.

Using the new officer installation 
guide, I had the opportunity to install 
the officers in the Hemlock and St. 
Charles Lions Clubs this month. It gave 
me an opportunity to share the new 

positions and responsibilities of  these 
chairs. These positions are shown on 
the revised Standard Club Structure 
flow chart. 

To recap some history, the position 
of  LCIF (Lions Club International 
Foundation) Coordinator was added 
two years ago. The LCIF coordinator 
is to work with the district chair to 
promote LCIF. LCI suggests the 
immediate past president fills this 
position. 

With the addition of  the Global 
Service Team at the district and 
multiple district level, LCI has now 
added this position at the club level. 
The Service Chairperson is to work 
with others to develop, communicate 
and implement community and 
humanitarian service.

The Membership Chairperson is 
not new but the installation of  the 
Membership Chairperson is new. The 
duties of  the membership chair are to 
help the board of  directors create and 
implement a membership growth and 
retention program. It is not the job of  
the Membership Chair to recruit and 
retain new members, that is the job of  
ALL LIONS MEMBERS.

Another new face that requires the 
chair to be installed is the Program 
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Coordinator. Many clubs assign the Program Coordinator 
to one of  the officers on the board. This person is to work 
to improve the club meetings by providing programs and 
speakers to the club members. 

The Marketing Communications Chairperson has 
evolved from social media. This chair is to develop and 
implement a plan to publicize club activities to both 
members and non-members and to share newsworthy 
accomplishments via all available means of  media.

Last is the Club Safety Officer, an optional position 
created by LCI. This person makes the club aware of  
safe practices and ensures that adequate supervision and 
insurance coverages are in place for all activities and events 

for both Lions and participants. This  is a position most 
clubs (I would guess (99.99%) have never heard of. 

Our association of  Lions is the largest service 
organization in the world. We have a great team leading 
us and with this leadership we will continue “Moving 
Forward” together in service to our community and beyond. 
We are Lions, “We Serve.”

Lion Steven VanTol, 1VD  

From 2nd Vice District Governor

I would like to think everyone in our district who voted 
for me for 2nd VDG! I hope to be able to bring all of  
our clubs together in partnerships to help serve others. 
I’m looking forward to being able to serve with DG Lion 
Joe Bogar and 1st VDG Lion Steve VanTol. We have a 
great team and with the help of  our district clubs, we will 

succeed! I would like to thank IPDG Lion Jeff Hunt for all 
of  your help thus far in my new journey. Know it is truly 
appreciated!

2nd VDG Lion Harold DeMott

I would like to share this SPECIAL FEE 
WAIVER ANNOUNCEMENT with you as 
a district and international leader. I will also 
be sending the following message to your club 
leaders and then to members. Please join me in 
encouraging our clubs to take advantage of  this 
unique opportunity so we can make June our best 
membership month of  all time. We’re so close to 
our historic goal of  1.5 million members, so let’s 
keep pushing to the end of  the Lion year.
Entrance fees waived June 7-30!
To close out our incredible Centennial 
Celebration in style, we’re waiving entrance fees 
for new members who join between June 7 and 
June 30! For more than 100 years, we’ve delivered 
hope and change to the world. Now, as we prepare 
for an innovative second century of  service, there 
has never been a more exciting time become a 
Lion, and we want to make it as easy as possible 
for new members to join us.

So how does it work?
•	 Invite family and friends to join your club 

between June 7 and June 30.
•	 Report your new member to Lions 

International by 11:59 p.m. CDT on 
Saturday, June 30.

•	 Save money when your club billing 
automatically reflects this special promotion

•	 Earn a Centennial Sponsor Pin for inviting 
a new member, and wear it with pride.

This is a limited offer that does not apply to new 
members added prior to June 7 or after June 30, 
2018. No exceptions will be approved. Charter 
and transfer charter fees do not qualify for this 
special waiver. If  you have any questions, please 
contact membershipdev@lionsclubs.org.
Invite your family and friends to join the greatest 
service organization in the world as we write the 
history of  our second century together.
Sincerely, 
Dr. Naresh Aggarwal 
Your International President
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Combination 
Appreciation Dinner for Lion Jeff  

and the 11 D1 Banner Exchange

Hosted by the Bay City Lions Club 
Tuesday July 31st 
6 PM Social Hour 

7 PM Dinner

Empire Italian Chophouse 
1205 Washington Ave  

Bay City, Michigan 48706  
Entrance is on 2nd Street.  They are adjacent to Washington Lanes.   

Parking lot across street on 2nd.

$22 per person including tax and tip. Cash bar available 
Please RSVP and send payment to Lion Darlene Trigg 

by July 24th.  Darlene’s address is 2930 Ohio Rd., Bay City, MI 48706

Any questions contact Carol Poirier at 989-895-8857  
or Sandy Sting at 989-686-5672

Save the Date
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LIONS OF MICHIGAN SERVICE 
FOUNDATION,  INC.  

RAFFLE LICENSE NUMBER:  X97078 & R45459 
 

Name:__________________________________________________ 

Telephone/Email :  _______________________________________ 

Address :________________________________________________ 

City :______________________State :__________Zip:___________ 

 

TICKET NUMBER:  0001  

LIONS OF MICHIGAN STATE OFFICE DRAWINGS - 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
 5730 Executive Drive - Lansing, Michigan 

 

$100.00 DRAWINGS:  1/9/19 - 1/23/19 - 2/6/19 - 2/20/19 - 3/6/19 - 3/20/19 - 
4/3/19 - 4/17/19 - 5/1/19 - 5/15/19 - 5/29/19 - 6/12/19 - 6/26/19 - 7/10/19 - 
7/24/19 - 8/7/19 - 8/21/19 - 9/11/19 - 9/25/19 - 10/9/19 - 10/23/19 - 11/6/19 - 
12/4/19 - 12/18/19 

$25.00 DRAWINGS:  1/9/19 - 1/23/19 - 2/6/19 - 2/20/19 - 3/6/19 - 3/20/19 - 
4/3/19 - 4/17/19 - 5/1/19 - 5/15/19 - 5/29/19 - 6/12/19 - 6/26/19 - 7/10/19 - 
7/24/19 - 8/7/19 - 8/21/19 - 9/11/19 - 9/25/19 - 10/9/19 - 10/23/19 - 11/6/19 - 
12/4/19 - 12/18/19 
 
 

GRAND PRIZE DRAWING - May 18, 2019 - 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM 
AUBURN HILLS MARRIOTT - 3600 Centerpoint Parkway - Pontiac, Michigan 

1st Prize:  $2,500.00 - 2nd Prize:  $100.00 - 3rd Prize:  $50.00 

LIONS OF MICHIGAN SERVICE FOUNDATION,  INC.  -   PURCHASER'S RAFFLE TICKET STUB 

TICKET NUMBER:  0001          RAFFLE LICENSE NUMBER: X97078 & R45459 

LIONS OF MICHIGAN STATE OFFICE DRAWINGS - 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM -  5730 Executive Drive - Lansing, Michigan 

$100.00 DRAWINGS:  1/9/19 - 1/23/19 - 2/6/19 - 2/20/19 - 3/6/19 - 3/20/19 - 4/3/19 - 4/17/19 - 5/1/19 - 5/15/19 - 5/29/19 - 6/12/19 - 6/26/19 - 7/10/19 - 7/24/19 - 8/7/19 - 8/21/19 - 9/11/19 - 
9/25/19 - 10/9/19 - 10/23/19 - 11/6/19 - 12/4/19 - 12/18/19 

$25.00 DRAWINGS:  1/9/19 - 1/23/19 - 2/6/19 - 2/20/19 - 3/6/19 - 3/20/19 - 4/3/19 - 4/17/19 - 5/1/19 - 5/15/19 - 5/29/19 - 6/12/19 - 6/26/19 - 7/10/19 - 7/24/19 - 8/7/19 - 8/21/19 - 9/11/19 - 
9/25/19 - 10/9/19 - 10/23/19 - 11/6/19 - 12/4/19 - 12/18/19 

GRAND PRIZE DRAWING - May 18, 2019 - 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM 
AUBURN HILLS MARRIOTT - 3600 Centerpoint Parkway - Pontiac, Michigan 

1st Prize:  $2,500.00 - 2nd Prize:  $100.00 - 3rd Prize:  $50.00 

LIONS OF MICHIGAN FOUNDATION - 2019 CALENDAR RAFFLE ORDER FORM 
 

Please send ______ calendars.   These calendars are for the ______________________________________ Lions Club/District, and we will be 
selling them on behalf of the foundation. 

Please send ______ calendars.   These calendars are for personal use.  I have enclosed $20 per calendar for a total payment of $___________. 

Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________________ ______ _________

Mailing Address:   _____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City/State/Zip:   _______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

5730 EXECUTIVE DRIVE -  LANSING,  MICHIGAN 48911 -  517-887-6640 -  www. lmsf .net  -  in fo@lmsf .net  
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LYEP/LEOs
School is out so LEOs is slowing. The new core group of  officers of  LEOs however, are busy 
planning during the summer for the 2018-19 school year. 
LYEP/LEO Camp is at Covenant Hills, Otisville from July 22nd to July 29th. Twenty LYEP 
campers that are in Michigan during that time will attend. They are from Brazil, Greece, 
Mexico, Germany, Italy, Finland, Sweden, Poland, Spain, and Israel. WOW! That’s a lot of  
countries represented. Good job State LYEP Chair Eileen Delaney. Along with the 20 foreign 
campers there will be 6 LEOs from the Western Club. 
Camp has some needs. Call or text Lion Deb VanTol if  you or your club can help (989-430-1824 or 
liondebravantol@gmail.com) 

•	 Twister Game…yes the original from the 70’s. Wish I would have saved mine. 
•	 Home for a Mexican boy for 6 weeks this summer. His arrival is July 12 at MBS airport. Name: Edgardo 

Diaz. He likes to workout, skateboard, cycle, and play the guitar. Age 17 with a younger brother. Please let 
Lion Deb VanTol know ASAP if  he can stay with you. 989-430-1824.

•	 Thirty two 18” pieces of  2x4 wood for a game. Campers will have 8 pieces of  wood and 16 nails. They 
will compete in a relay to make a stool. Later the stools will used around the campfire and then become 
fire wood.

• Two 4-man tents to borrow. 
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Bingo for Vets 
DATES AVAILABLE FOR 2018

Saginaw VA Medical Center,@ 1500 Weiss St., Saginaw, MI, 48602. If  the date a club chooses is a Monday thru Saturday, 
Bingo will start at 7pm. Also, on Saturday and Sunday, the Bingos can start around 1pm. The Lions Club can call me, Lion Bill 
Bauder at (989) 493-3407 (cell), or they can call the Medical Center at (989)-497-2500, extension 11076 to set a date.

 DATES AVAILABLE  AT 7 PM;
July - 1, 2, 3, 6, 7, 8, 13, 14, 21, 22, 23, 24, 27, 28, 29, 30, 31

August - 1, 3, 6, 7, 10, 24, 27, 28, 29
September - 1, 2, 4, 7, 8, 9, 14, 22, 23, 24, 25, 28, 29, 30

October - 3, 5, 12, 14, 20, 22, 23, 26, 29, 30, 31
November - 2, 6, 9, 17, 23, 24, 26, 27

December - 1, 4, 5, 7, 14, 19, 22, 23, 28, 29, 30, 31

DATES AVAILABLE AT 1:30 PM;
July - 1, 7, 8, 14, 21, 22, 28, 29

September - 1, 2, 8, 9, 22, 23, 29, 30
October - 14, 20

November - 17, 24
December - 1, 22, 23, 29, 30

ST. CHARLES LIONS CLUB 
16th ANNUAL GOLF OUTING 

KIMBERLEY OAKS GOLF COURSE 
AUGUST 18, 2018 

Prize money 
1st, 2nd, and 3rd places 

8:00 AM Sign-in 
9:00 AM Shotgun Start 

18 Holes w/cart - 4 Person scramble 
Skins $20.00/team 

Lunch Served Following 
No rainout 

 
Help us support: Leader Dogs for the Blind, St. Charles High School Scholarships, Christmas Basket Projects w/local 
churches, Saginaw City Rescue Mission, Special Needs Vision Clinic, St. Charles Beautification Day, Eyeglasses for 

the Disadvantaged, Roadside Cleanup, St. Charles Library, St. Charles Area Museum plus MORE! 

Make Checks Payable to St. Charles Lions 
Return registration and payment to: 
Matt Wicke 
1131W. Walnut St. 
Saint Charles, MI 48655-9762  
989-295-4711    
 

  
 

Hole Sponsor and Team $300 
 

1. Contact person:________________________________       Hole Sponsor Name:________________________________ 

      Ph:_______________ Email:__________________________      Contact person:____________________________________ 

Other team member names                                                                       Address:_________________________________________ 

2.__________________________________________________        ________________________________________________ 

3.__________________________________________________        Phone:__________________________________________ 

4.__________________________________________________        Email:___________________________________________ 

 
 

 
 

Team Only- $220 
 

1. Contact person:________________________________ 

Ph:_______________ Email:____________________________ 

Other team member names 

2.__________________________________________________ 

3.__________________________________________________ 

4.__________________________________________________ 

 

Hole Sponsor Only - $100 
 
Hole Sponsor Name:_______________________________________ 

Contact Person: __________________________________________ 

 (if different than sponsor) 

Address:________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________ 

Email:__________________________________________________ 

Phone:______________________ 
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Starting on June 30, 2018, dues credits for membership drops will not be 
issued after the release of  the semi-annual billings on July 1 and January 1.
In the past, Lions Clubs International has given clubs a grace period in January and July to adjust their club 
rosters and receive a credit for unreported membership drops. This practice has been a courtesy extended 
to clubs by Lions International despite rules governing the practice in Board Policy. The board of  directors 
recently decided that enforcement of  existing policy is necessary in order to be in compliance with Board 
Policy.

This will also provide greater alignment with district billing and create more accurate reporting that better 
reflects true membership growth. We 
realize that this will have an impact on 
some clubs, so we would like you to help 
them prepare for the upcoming billing 
cycle.

Here are a few best practices that can help 
you prepare your clubs for their July dues 
billing:

Remind club officers to update their 
membership rosters using MyLCI or their 
regional reporting system.

Encourage club officers to submit their 
membership roster to MyLCI or their local 
reporting system prior to June 30, 2018 
CDT.

Inform current and incoming leaders that 
membership dues credits will no longer be 
issued.

Please contact Accounts Receivable 
and Club Account Services at 
membershipbilling@lionsclubs.org if  you 
have any questions. And thank you for all 
of  the kindness and tremendous service 
that you bring to your community.

Sincerely, 
Tony Benbow 

International Director 
Chairperson Finance & Headquarters 

Operation Committee 
Lions Clubs International
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Otisville Lion’s 
Annual  

Howard Davis Corn Roast
Who: come one, come all 

When: Thursday August 2, 2018

Where: Lions Den 
corner of M-15 and M-57 on the 

south side of M-57

Time: 6:30  Social time 
7:00 pm dinner

Menu: grilled Koegel hot dogs, the best corn on the 
cob and lots of good food

Cost: none

Hope to see you there! 

Any questions please call  
Claudia Scott at 810-730-3477 or  

scottclaudia158@gmail.com. 

 

 


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


 

 

 

 

 

BUENA VISTA TOWNSHIP  
LIONS CLUB

STEAK & CORN  
ROAST

THURSDAY AUGUST 16, 2018 
5:00 P.M. UNTIL 9:00 P.M. 

(Food will begin to be  served at 6:30 p.m.)

1942 SOUTH OUTER DRIVE 
SAGINAW, MI 48601

$15 CONTRIBUTION
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What is AmazonSmile?
AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to 
support your favorite charitable organization every time you 
shop, at no cost to you. When you shop at
smile.amazon.com, you’ll find the exact same low prices, vast 
selection and convenient shopping experience as Amazon.
com, with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion 
of  the purchase price to your favorite charitable organization. 
You can choose from over one million organizations to 
support.
How do I shop at AmazonSmile?
To shop at AmazonSmile simply go to smile.amazon.com from 
the web browser on your computer or mobile device. You may 
also want to add a bookmark to smile.amazon.com to make it 
even easier to return and start your shopping at AmazonSmile.
Which products on 
AmazonSmile are eligible for 
charitable donations?
Tens of  millions of  products on 
AmazonSmile are eligible for 
donations. You will see eligible 
products marked “Eligible 
for AmazonSmile donation” 
on their product detail pages. 
Recurring Subscribe-and-Save 
purchases and subscription 
renewals are not currently 
eligible.
Can I use my existing Amazon.
com account on AmazonSmile?
Yes, you use the same 
account on Amazon.com and 
AmazonSmile. Your shopping 
cart, Wish List, wedding 
or baby registry, and other 
account settings are also the 
same.
How do I select a charitable 
organization to support when 
shopping on AmazonSmile?
On your first visit to 
AmazonSmile smile.amazon.
com, you need to select a 
charitable organization to receive donations from eligible 
purchases before you begin shopping.
We will remember your selection, and then every eligible 
purchase you make at smile.amazon.com will result in a 
donation.
Can I change my charity?
Yes, you can change your charity any time. Your AmazonSmile 
purchases after the change count towards your newly selected 

charity. To change your charity, sign in to smile.amazon.com 
on your desktop or mobile phone browser and simply select 
“Change your Charity” in “Your Account.”
What charities can I choose from?
You can choose from over one million eligible 501(c)(3) public 
charitable organizations.
What if  my selected charity does not register to participate in 
the AmazonSmile program or becomes ineligible?
If  your selected charity does not register to participate, 
becomes ineligible, or requests to be removed from the 
program, you will have a chance to select a different charity to 
receive the accrued donations that have not yet been disbursed 
to your charity. If  you do not select a different charity, the 
accrued donations will be distributed to other organizations 

receiving donations.
If  I represent a charitable 
organization, how can I learn 
more about registering my 
organization for AmazonSmile?
Go to org.amazon.com to learn 
how to register your organization 
to receive donations.
How much of  my purchase does 
Amazon donate?
The AmazonSmile Foundation 
will donate 0.5% of  the 
purchase price from your eligible 
AmazonSmile purchases. The 
purchase price is the amount 
paid for the item minus any 
rebates and excluding shipping 
& handling, gift-wrapping 
fees, taxes, or service charges. 
From time to time, we may 
offer special, limited time 
promotions that increase the 
donation amount on one or more 
products or services or provide 
for additional donations to 
charitable organizations. Special 
terms and restrictions may apply. 
Please see the relevant promotion 

for complete details.
Can I receive a tax deduction for amounts donated from my 
purchases on AmazonSmile?
Donations are made by the AmazonSmile Foundation and are 
not tax deductible by you.
How can I learn more about AmazonSmile?
Log on to Amazon.com to see complete AmazonSmile 
program details.
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District 11 D-1
Mini-Cabinet meeting minutes 06/19/2018

District Governor Jeff Hunt called the meeting to order at 5:30.  The Pledge was led by 1st VDG Joe Bogar.  CS Laura Hunt took roll 
call and verified we had a quorum present.  The attendance is listed in the chart below.  Lion Laura also noted that 10 days notice was 
provided to all voting cabinet members for this special session.

Jeff Hunt District Governor Present

Leo Dolehanty Immediate Past District Governor Absent

Joe Bogar First Vice District Governor Present

Steve Van Tol Second Vice District Governor Present

Laura Hunt Cabinet Secretary Present

Phyllis Pross Cabinet Treasurer Absent

Joe Gwizdala III Region 1 Chair Present

Ed Reaume Region 1, Zone 1 Chair Absent

Karen Dasho Region 1, Zone 2 Chair Absent

Bill Bauder Region 2 Chair Present

Dick DeLong Region 2, Zone 1 & 2 Chair Present

Bart Blegan Region 2, Zone 3 Chair Absent

Doug Palmer Region 3 Chair Absent

Glenda Kiesling Region 3, Zone 1 Chair Absent

Mary Hall Region 3, Zone 2 Chair Present 

DG Jeff noted that this meeting was called because DGE Joe 
Bogar had previously published his proposed changes to the 
makeup of  the Regions and Zones, but that new LCI regulations 
now require Cabinet approval for such changes.  In order to 
provide a timely, accurate and complete roster book, DGE Joe 
would like the changes approved before the official start of  the 
2018 – 2019 Lions Fiscal Year.  

DG Jeff turned the meeting over to DGE Joe.  Lion Joe showed 
a chart of  the current Regions and Zones (as noted below) and 
another of  the proposed divisions.  He discussed his reasoning 
and fielded questions.  CS Laura made a motion to approve 

the changes as presented.  Region Chair Bill Bauder provided a 
second.  More discussion followed.  Lion Laura called the question 
and a vote was taken.  The motion carried with no opposition. 

A motion was made, supported, and passed to adjourn.

DG Jeff adjourned the meeting at 5:53 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lion Laura Hunt, CS
Lion Laura Hunt, CS

REGION 1
Zone 1 	 Zone 2
Bay City 	 Fairgrove
Essexville-Hampton	Kingston
Zilwaukee 	 Cass City
Carrollton 	 Mayville
Saginaw West 	 Millington
Saginaw Downtown	Caro
 	  	Vassar

REGION 2-
Zone 1 	 Zone 2
Auburn-Williams 	 Chesaning
Freeland 	 Buena Vista
Merrill 	 Clio
Hemlock 	 Frankenmuth
Shields 	 Montrose
St. Charles 	 Bridgeport

REGION 3
Zone 1 	 Zone 2
Davison 	 Fenton
East Flint 	 Grand Blanc
Flint Downtown 	 Flushing
Genessee 	 Gaines
Goodrich 	 Lennon
Otisville 	 Linden
 	 Sw. Creek
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Lions Around the District

continued next page

Cass City Lion President Dennis Meck presenting Mayor 
Carl Palamateer with our Legacy Plaques for the two 
all-aluminum 
handicap picnic 
tables. Front 
row: Village 
Manager Debbie 
Powell, Trustee 
Tom Herron. 
Back row: Sec. 
Gary Jones, Bd. 
Member Ken 
Martin, President Elect Terry Hendrick

Essexville-Hampton Lions Club had a busy month.
Fifteen members served hamburgers, baked beans, & 
potato salad to 285 
residents & staff at 
the Bay Medical 
Care Facility on 
June 6. Twelve 
members screened 
39 kids for KidSight 
at the Essexville 
Sesquicentennial. 
They also supplied 
10 cartons of  ice 
cream, and served 
ice cream with 
toppings to over 
300 people at Smith 
Park on June 16. Ask 
Lion Keith Cregar 
where are his keys?

Flushing Lions: At our first meeting of  the month, our 
speaker was a Bear Lake Camper, Candy Brewer, who 
attended a program. She has juvenile arthritis and was a 
first time camper, 
sponsored by 
the Flushing 
Lions Club. Our 
President Peggy 
Yats presented 
her with a gift for 
her presentation. 
Also presented at 
that meeting, by 
the chairman of  
our scholarship 

committee was a 
$2500 scholarship 
named after one of  
our earlier members 
Dr. Mike Bigelow who 
worked with many 
Leader Dogs and was 
also a relative to S. A. 
Dodge.

Hemlock Lions: A great way to start off the summer 
for the Hemlock Lions Club. We had our annual 
banquet at Maple Grill, where we installed our new 
officers and board for the year, and gave out our 
club awards. 

	 We had a work night to put together our Christmas 
decorations for Hemlock and were joined by boy 
scouts, the robotics team, and the cross country 
team. Many hands made light work. 

	 We will be helping with concessions at the next 
Great Lakes Loons baseball game.

The Millington Lions Club’s annual golf  outing 
fundraiser occurred on June 15th at Willow Springs 
Country Club. The event was a huge success, as 
21 teams participated, and community businesses 
generously supported the outing with financial 
sponsorships.

The St. Charles Lions Club would like to thank 
these two dedicated Lions for their service. Robert 
Tebo (L) has been a Lion in our club since 1973 
and has served for Treasurer for over 40 years! 
Lion Bob and his wife, Dottie, will be relocating 
to South Carolina this 
summer. He has also 
served as president and 
secretary and was always 
the top collector for our 
White Cane and Pencil 
drives. We will miss Bob’s 
sense of  humor and his 
dedication of  service 
to our community. We 
wish him well on his new 
endeavor! Lion Rob Loomis (R) finished his year as 
president and was also awarded a pin for 36 years 
of  perfect attendance.  Thank you, Rob for taking 
on the role of  president for the third time in your 
Lion career.
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	 St. Charles Lions held their installation night at our new 
meeting place, the new St. Charles District Library, on June 
20, 2018. Vice District 
Governor Elect Steven 
Van Tol installed the 
new Lions Leadership 
Team (some members 
were unfortunately 
absent). We were 
happy to have Lion 
Deb VanTol as our 
guest.  We adjourned 
our meeting to have dinner at Kimberley Oaks Golf  Course. 
The club is looking forward to the 
2018-19 year.

Swartz Creek Lions finished 
2017/18 in roaring fashion, by 
raising $2700 at our 4th annual 
Bill and Monty Morgan Memorial 
Spaghetti Dinner. It wouldn’t 
have been possible without our 
sponsors, and all the help from 
around the district, so we thank 
Gaines, Fenton, Grand Blanc, 
Linden, and all the other clubs 
that helped us make our 2018 
event the most successful one yet. 

	 We also want to thank the Swartz 
Creek Historical Society, one of  
this year’s grant recipients for their 
time and effort. The remaining 
money will go to our activities 
fund and to our Swartz Creek 
School’s special opportunity grant. 
We also wish to thank all the 
clubs that helped us raise $500 
to sponsor an area youth who is 
on a trip to Paris. The family is 
so grateful that we have 2 new 
members joining us because of  
everyone’s generosity. During the 
dinner, we also hosted KidSight 
screenings, and one of  the 9 kids 
screened was referred for further 
evaluation. 

	 Finally, we concluded our meeting 
schedule June 19th with the 
presentation of  our grant to the 

 

Day Port Arrive Depart 

1 New Orleans, Louisiana    4:30 PM 

2 Cruising      

3 Cozumel, Mexico  8:00 AM 6:00 PM 

4 Puerto Costa Maya, 
Mexico  7:00 AM 4:00 PM 

5 George Town, Grand 
Cayman  11:30 AM 7:00 PM 

6 Cruising      

7 Cruising      

8 New Orleans, Louisiana  7:00 AM   

Inside Cabins 

$970.00 for 2 People 

Ocean-view Cabins 

$1250.62 for 2 People 

Junior Suites 

$3208.00 for 2 People 

Based on Availability 

STACY DOSTAL 

Personal Travel Planner 

1.800.941.8747 

Text/Direct: 989.708.1736 

stacy@kingdommagic.com 

Swartz Creek Historical Society. Two Certificates 
were also awarded by the Boy Scouts. One to 
Swartz Creek Lions and individually to our 
newest member Rinee Markva in recondition of  
the collective and individual efforts of  our club. 

	 Our meetings will resume September 19 at 6:30 
PM at Dave’s Pizza in downtown Swartz Creek. 
Anyone from around the district wishing to 
schedule club visits in 2018/19 please call (810) 
410-7497 or email us at ljayjbl@aol.com as visits 
are scheduled on a first come first served basis. 

Lions Around the District continued



DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Joe Bogar
1139 W. Walnut
St. Charles MI 48655

Service With A Smile

UPCOMING EVENTS 
see details inside

Auburn Williams Golf Scramble 
July 14, Midland

Shields Golf Outing 
July 21, Shields

Flushing Lions Car Show 
July 28, Flushing

Governor’s Appreciation 
& Banner Exchange 

July 31, Bay City

Otisville Lions Corn Roast 
August 2, Otisville

Davison Lions Steak Fry 
August 3, Davison

Buena Vista Steak & Corn Roast 
August 16, Saginaw

Fenton Lions Flea Market 
August 18, Fenton

St. Charles Golf Outing 
August 18, St. Charles


